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Bagot Community Upgrade
Background of Bagot Community Upgrade
· As part of its 2008 election commitment, the Northern Territory Government (NTG) committed $4 million to upgrade services and infrastructure in Bagot Community. 
· The NTG is working in partnership with Bagot Community to upgrade infrastructure in Bagot to the same standard as any other Darwin suburb.  
· The upgrade will be completed over three financial years (2009/10, 2010 /11 and 2011/12).  Initial works commenced in August 2009.
  
Overview of Bagot Community Upgrade, Stage 1
· Stage 1 addressed priority areas for infrastructure improvements that could be implemented quickly in the short-term. 

Infrastructure Works

· The first stage of work was invested into: 

· fencing of 36 residential houses; 
· installing water meters on 56 residential houses;
· numbering 56 residential houses and a map at the Bagot Road entrance; 
· fencing and putting shade over the basketball court; 
· upgrading the basketball court ablution block; 
· re-roofing the community hall; and

· building a new ablution block, with disabled access, for the community hall.
· With the exception of the ablution block next to the community hall, all infrastructure works have been completed.  The ablution block for the community hall is expected to be completed by the end of February 2010.  

· Yilli-Rreung Housing Aboriginal Corporation (‘Yilli-Rreung’) managed the first stage of works on behalf of the NTG.  Yilli-Rreung engaged Ironbark Employment and Training (‘Ironbark’) to source labour and organise training. 

Employment and Training

· During stage one, four full-time and 15 part-time Indigenous people were employed on the project. 

· Throughout this project, there will be a pool of job ready Indigenous people, who will be able to undertake employment opportunities in Bagot Community or other communities.
Consultation Process 

· The department is building partnerships and engaging with all stakeholders including the community.
· Meetings every six weeks are held between Bagot Council, the department, the Government Business Manager, Yilli-Rreung and Ironbark to share ideas and provide feedback.
· The work included in the first stage was selected after consultations with Bagot Community residents, Bagot Community Council, Yilli-Rreung and the Government Business Manager for Bagot.

· The most recent community consultation was held at Bagot Community on 26 November 2009, to identify infrastructure works for Stage 2 of Bagot Community Upgrade.  Along with representatives from Bagot Council, the department, Department of Families, Housing, Community Services and Indigenous Affairs (FaHCSIA) and Yilli-Rreung, approximately 14 residents attended to express their views of what should be included in Stage 2.  The next meeting is to be held in mid-February.
Future Directions 
· Planning is currently in progress for Stage 2 of the Bagot Community Upgrade.  
· Items were put forward at the meeting ranging from improved street lighting for community safety, building cement pathways throughout the community and installing speed bumps on internal roads.  
· In addition, the department is engaging the Department of Construction and Infrastructure to prepare a report and develop a master plan, in consultation with Bagot Community residents and key stakeholders that identifies the long-term infrastructure priorities for Bagot Community.
